LAT TEM Power Supply Peer Review RFA Response #6

Action Requested:

The 28 volt converter planned for use by Spectrum Astro, uses a step-up transformer.  A quick calculation indicates that the step-up ratio is probably 1.5 or more.  therefore, a failure where the control loop goes open while the bus is at 33 volts, could put as much as 50 volts on the input to the power supply regulators.  Such a condition could have catastrophic consequences to the instrument such that system level redundancy could be compromised due to progagation of the failure across interfaces.  Therefore, it is strongly recommended that overvoltage protection be implemented to assure protection of the hardware plus protection against failure propagation.

Response:

Lambda identified a credible single point failure that could cause an overvoltage condition.  Spectrum added a transorb across the output of each 28 volt feed to prevent the voltage from exceeding 38 V.  A test was run at Lambda at the end of August to verify the design.  The preliminary results show that the voltage never exceeded 38 V.  Spectrum Astro is reviewing the test results and performing additional studies to ensure the test results are analytically consistent with the circuitry.

